SOUTHERN AFRICAN VEHICLE RENTING AND LEASING ASSOCIATION
CAR RENTAL SECTION

MINUTES OF THE QUARTERLY MEETING

OF MEMBERS OF THE CAR RENTAL SECTION OF

THE SOUTHERN AFRICAN VEHICLE RENTING AND LEASING ASSOCIATION

HELD AT THE JOHANNESBURG COUNTRY CLUB, NAPIER ROAD, AUCKLAND PARK

ON THURSDAY, 25 JANUARY 2007 AT 14H30
PRESENT
:


Mr M Lydall
Imperial Car Rental (Pty) Ltd (Chairman)

Mr L Smith
Avis Rent a Car

Ms V van der Berg
Savrala Rental GM


Mr P J Smith
Vaal Car Hire (Pty) Ltd


Mr M Smith
Vaal Car Hire (Pty) Ltd


Mr L Louw
Key Vehicle Management


Mr M Motloung
Tourist Choice Car Rental


Mr E Tryon
Sizwe Car Rental


Mr L Govender
Dollar Thrifty Car Rental


Ms Y Jercinoue
National Alamo Car Rentals


Ms C Terbruggen
National Alamo Car Rentals


Ms S Kruger
Viamax Fleet Management


Mr B Luti
Volkswagen South Africa


Mr G Corbett
Europcar


Mr A Coward
Budget Rent a Car

Mr T Shawe
Top Notch Car Rental


Mr M Corcoran
Tempest


Mr J Odes
Hertz

APOLOGIES
:
Mr P Pauwen

      U Drive Car & Van Rental

Ms A Shackleford
Europcar

Mr B Barritt
Combined Motor Finance


Mr K Rankin
Avis Rent a Car


Mr G Smith
Avis Rent a Car


Mr G Tindall
Hertz Rent a Car

Mr W Duvenage
Avis Rent a Car

Mr T Dos Reis
Key Vehicle Management
BY INVITATION :

Ms S Fletcher
Alchemy Financial Services Inc
The Chairman welcomed all members present to the meeting. He then declared the proceedings in session.

	
	Action

	1.
NOTICE OF THE MEETING


The notice convening the meeting was taken as read.
	

	2.
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

The minutes of the previous quarterly meeting of the members of the Car Rental Section, held on 20 October 2006 (copies of which having been previously circulated) were accepted and signed by the Chairman as a true reflection of the proceedings.
	

	
	

	3.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES


There were no matters arising from the previous minutes.
	Action



	4.
PROJECTS AND PRIORITIES FOR 2007


· Statistics

It was advised that Lance Smith would give a short update on Statistics later in the meeting.


· BAC Initiatives, Accreditation, Fraudulent Credit Cards (SABRIC)

Val van der Berg was still awaiting the document on risk management staff. The Association would prefer to go the self accreditation route instead of through a security body. Val suggested that a forum for Risk Managers be established with regard to vehicle theft and crime. Val enquired of members whether such a forum would work. Val further stated that the Association did not want to pay informers and were trying to get rid of unwanted bodies.

We don’t want to pay informers and we are tying to get rid of unwanted bodies.


Avis agreed that they would welcome such an initiative, as well as Alamo National Car Rentals, Budget Rent a Car and Tempest.

SAVRALA as a body need to create a platform. A database needs to be established which is updated regularly. It was suggested that Val discuss this initiative with the Operations Directors. 


A further point was raised regarding the fact that banks and various other institutions are offering everybody credit cards. If SAVRALA can prove that the necessary checks and balances are not being done (by the banks), the banks should be held accountable. Val requested that any current information on banks with regards to fraudulent rentals be passed on to her. 

Val stated that the new consumer credit bill would be coming into place in September. The next meeting with Louis Nel was scheduled for the 18th of February. Any feedback would be passed onto the members. 


With regards to vehicles being impounded, currently the law only made provision for vehicles to be impounded for drunken driving and then only on a 3rd offence. Val stated that if members could prove ownership, that the vehicle should be released immediately. George Corbett stated that this was not the case and he agreed to forward the necessary info to Val so that she might discuss this issue with Adv Pillay.

Infoshare

Val van der Berg requested all members to forward their concerns re consumer credit to her ASAP.
	For Info

For Info

For Info

VvdB

GC

VvdB

ALL

	
	

	· TBCSA – Projects, Scares Skills Development, 2010, Safety Security Issues, Business linkages, Health Workshop

The Scarce Skills Development document was forwarded to all Managing Directors in December. Val van der Berg requested that all Managing Directors follow-up and check whether they are able to claim for any graduates. Val felt that if a proper check was done, the Members would realise how much money was owed to them.

It was agreed that the Association could definitely benefit from the Safety and Security Issues. Alan Coward raised some safety and security issues, but it was felt that the Rental meeting was not the correct forum to address these issues, and that they should be taken up at the concessionaires meeting.

With regards to business linkages … it was felt that the TBCSA were only referring any calls coming through to them and not logging those calls. There was no linkage between SAVRALA and other members. Avis mentioned that they were a “diamond” member of the TBCSA which was costing a lot of money and they were not seeing any benefits. Avis confirmed that they had withdrawn their membership.

Regarding the Health Workshop … a Memo of Understanding was sent to Martin and Lance. It was felt that SAVRALA paid the Tourism Levies and as such should have a say on how the funds are spent. Val had received some feedback which she would forward on the TBCSA and Val agreed to organise a representative to give an update at the next meeting, on how the funds were being spent.

· NLTTA – Tour Operator Fleet Permits

There had been no progress with this initiative. Members were advised that this initiative needed to go back to the drawing board.

· THETA

Managing Directors to follow-up … there is a lot of money owed to our industry for Graduates that were sponsored.

· MOTY

Certain of the Managing Directors have been given feedback on MOTY.  The feedback sessions went very well and they were very positive and constructive. The manufacturers were shocked at the information that came out of these sessions. One of the suggestions made was that the MOTY document be used at the quarterly meetings with the manufacturers.

Avis had adopted this approach and they had agreed to have a ½ year review with manufacturers.

	ALL

Action

For Info

VvdB
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ALL

For Info



	· NOW

This was initiated by Minister van Schalkwyk, in that all 4x4 drivers be trained and tested for competency. Savrala has put their commitment forward with regards to what we as an industry can and cannot do.
	For Info



	
	

	· Traffic Fines

There is a meeting scheduled for 6 March. The Association has felt less pressure from proxies being arrested since we have become involved in this initiative. There has certainly been progress, but no definite answers. A Technical Committee for Standards and Procedures has been formed and SAVRALA were invited to this forum. Out of this forum a committee was appointed to take our issues to a higher level. Dr Malan is representing the Association and Val van der Berg is also on the committee.
	For Info


	· Golf Day

The date has been set for the 20th of February (not the 21st as previously mentioned) and it will be held at Modderfontein.
	Action

For Info


	5.
NEW PROJECTS – Limited Period

· Summary of MOTY feedback sessions … Avis felt that this was a great initiative.


· Accreditation – Risk Management Forum


· Tourism BEE Charter – alignment of tourism charter to codes of good practice / DTI. This is a new invitation for Savrala and we are eager to see what the Association can gain out of this.


	

	6.
STATISTICS

              The statistics for the period Jan 2006 to Nov 2006 were reviewed.
The issue was once again raised that not all members were submitting the stats and therefore we were not seeing a true reflection of the statistics.

Val stated that if savrala wanted to take a stand with TBCSA we would need to be able to give them accurate stats and we couldn’t do this at the moment. 
	ALL
ALL

	7. GENERAL

Viamax was having a problem with the new legislation for Kombi’s with regard to the need for reflective tape and maximum speed stickers. Sonja agreed to send info through to Val who would discuss the matter with the necessary body concerned.

Carla Terbruggen asked whether Savrala could request the empowerment scorecards from the manufacturers.
	SK

VvdB


There being no further business to discuss, the meeting terminated with a vote of thanks to the Chair.

DATE : ___________________________

CHAIRMAN : _______________________

PLACE : __________________________
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